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SUBJECT/TITLE
An act relating to electronic mail.

SPONSOR
Representative Barbara Colter

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 Local law enforcement

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing
X
Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

The measure will amend KRS 434.840 to define "Electronic mail service provider"; amend KRS 434.845 to make transmitting unsolicited bulk electronic mail one of the crimes known as unlawful access to a computer in the first degree; create a new section of KRS Chapter 411 to establish a civil cause of action for a person or an electronic mail service provider injured through the transmission of unsolicited bulk electronic mail.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of HB 314 (BR 1235) is indeterminable but could be moderate/significant to local law enforcement.  House Bill 314 addresses protection for computer users from getting "spammed" with pitches for weight loss plans, get rich schemes, pornography and other unsolicited e-mails.  Spamming is defined as posting off topic advertisements, repeatedly posting off-topic or abusive messages, asking help with personal problems (such as requesting that people send you money), asking for money, posting of multi-level marketing referral links, and posting of referral links for commission-based programs (such as on-line bookstores).  A person, other than an electronic mail service provider, whose property or person is injured by a violation of this measure may recover in actual damages or, in lieu of actual damages, the lesser of $10 for each and every unsolicited bulk electronic mail message transmitted or $25,000 per day of violation.  Recent newspaper articles have indicated 3 states have passed anti-spamming legislation, with 19 others considering legislation addressing this matter.

Interviewees representing local law enforcement agencies indicated that compliance with the measure could require significant resources.  Most local law enforcement agencies are not equipped or staffed to address Internet crime.  Additional training of staff would be necessary to comply with the measure.  Because computer technology is dynamic, on-going training would be necessary to address the requirements of the measure.  Necessary equipment would have to be purchased and updated as technology changed.  While a few law enforcement agencies have an Information Systems Technologist on staff, many agencies could be required to hire this type of professional to comply with the measure.  Officers involved in arrests could have extended prosecutorial time involved in litigation of cases.
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